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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Well, this is the last issue of WMCA Newsletter
before the WMCA Annual Conference in April.
| hope everyone has budgeted for it and plans to
attend. Seattle has so much to offer and 1st
Vice President Debra Symmonds, Mercer
Island, has prepared an excellent conference
agenda! A combined conference registration
form and annual dues statement is included in
this issue.

| wish to congratulate Marie O'Connell,
Bellevue, on being elected as Washington's
candidate for IIMC Region IX Director. | know
she will work hard for WMCA and [IMC and will
be a representative we can be proud of. A
special thank you goes to Duke Brunelle for
gvarseeing the election process and counting
allots.

This year | will be awarding the first
"President's Award of Distinction." Guidelines
?nd a nomination form are included in this
issue. If you know a clerk you feel is deserving
of this award, please fill out the nomination
form and return it to me by March 15.

| want to personally welcome all the new City
Clerks and Deputy Clerks who have joined our
"family." | also want to thank everyone who
agreed to serve on committees and volunteered
their services this past year. It has been a great
year, one that has been very rewarding for me.

In closing, | feel we have accomplished a great
deal toward strengthening our organization and
bettering our profession. No one can survive
alone. Working together, helping each other,
WMCA can only get better!

Until April,

Reggie Williams, CMC
WMCA President

1989 WMCA ANNUAL CONFERENCE
APRIL 19-21, 1989
SHERATON HOTEL, SEATTLE

The 1989 Conference Hostess, Gail Keefe,
City of Seattle, has been working diligently with
her committee over the past few months to
make this a productive and successful
conference. Debra Symmonds has planned a
variety of sessions with the overall conference
theme, "Diversity." Topics will cover a wide
spectrum from advanced technology in the City
Clerk's Office to media relations, as well as
showcasing Council meetings and customer
services.

For the first time ever, there will be special
sessions concentrating on the day-to-day
professional needs and activities of new City
Clerks. A New Clerks' Breakfast will be held on
Wednesday, April 19, at 7:30 a.m.

‘An Advanced Academy Session will also be held

two days prior on April 17-18. The topic and
speaker will be announced shortly.

The workshops will provide an educational and
fulfilling experience for all City Clerks. Make a
New Year's resolution to enhance your
professional development--plan to attend the
WMCA Conference! Hotel registration forms
and specific conference details will be sent to
you separately within the next few weeks.

BIDS TO BE ACCEPTED FOR
1991 CONFERENCE SITE

The WMCA Conference Committee is still
accepting bids from Western Washington cities
interested in hosting the 1991 Annual
Conference. The host city should: (1) submit a
letter from the City Clerk indicating desire to
host the Conference; (2) submit a bid from the
hotel indicating room rates, meeting room
facilities, etc.; and (3) the hotel should
accommodate 100-150 participants. Please
submit your bids to Reggie Williams by .
March 31, 1989.
























